
Phone: 419-445-3796 ~ E-mail: church.zionmc@gmail.com ~ www.zionmennonitechurch.com 
300 Short Buehrer Road Archbold, OH  43502 ~ Church office hours:  Monday– Friday 8:00 am—12:00 pm  

Elder Chair Mike Zimmerman 419-966-7363  
Elder Greg Nofziger 419-583-6769  

Elder Suz Wirick 419-966-2266  
 Elder Barb Yoder 567-694-3112  

By God's Grace, Zion Mennonite Church will be a House of Peace where all people  

are invited to share Christ's love with each other and the world.  

Zion Activities this Week 

Sunday, August 11 

   9:30 am ~ Worship (sanctuary & zoom) 

 10:45 am ~ Sunday School (adults) 

Monday, August 12  
 11:00 am ~ Congregational Caregivers (310) 

Tuesday, August 13 

   9:00 am ~ Staff meeting 

   7:00 pm ~ Church Council 

Wednesday, August 14  

   9:00 am ~ Mennonite Women 

   7:00 pm ~ Gifts Discernment 

Thursday, August 15 

   6:30 am ~ Men’s Prayer 

 12:00 pm ~ Free Children’s Picnic (Ruihley Park) 

   7:00 pm ~ AA 

Sunday, August 18 
   9:30 am ~ Worship (sanctuary & zoom) 

 10:45 am ~ Sunday School (adults) 
 

Summer office hours are Mon-Thurs from 8am-12pm.  Please 
have all newsletter items to the office by Wednesdays. 

Pastor Sue Short on sabbatical 
Pastor John David Thacker 419-572-0340 

Child’s World Preschool:  419-445-6034  
LAMP:  419-445-0728  

August 11, 2024 

Nursery Workers 
August 11: Lonnie & Carol Short 

August 18: Chris Richer & Creighton Aeschliman 

Happy Birthday  
August 11 ~ Cecilia Wyse 
August 13 ~ Suz Wirick 

August 14 ~ Jerry Andres 

Happy Anniversary  
August 11 ~ Dan & Deb Nofziger (45 years) 
August 13 ~ Don & Mary Oesch (62 years) 

August 15 ~ Mike & Deb Zimmerman (32 years) 
August 17 ~ Kerry & MaryBeth Beck (33 years) 

Office News 
~ Normal office hours will resume starting the week 
of Monday, August 26. 

Order of Service 
 

Come to the Lakeshore 
Scripture: Mark 4:35-41 
Worship Leader ~ Mark Nafziger 
Song Leader ~ Eric Lehman 
Piano ~ Bonnie Stuckey 
Prayer for the Church & World ~ John David Thacker 
Faith Story Interview ~ John David Thacker &  
Keith Lehman 
Communion  

Attendance & Offering  
August 4: 89 ~ $4,445.64 



Upcoming Worship 
 

August Worship 
 

We invite you to "Come to the Lakeshore" for worship during August. Our stories will center on New Testament events 
that happened on or along the shores of the Sea of Galilee. Our worship will be informal and maybe a little unexpected.  
 

August 11 "Jesus Calms the Storm"   
August 18 "Jesus Walks on the Water"  
August 25 "Jesus Heals the Gerasene Demoniac" 

Prayers for the Global Church 
Mennonite Education Agency:  
Eastern Mennonite University, Harrisonburg, Va.: Today the faculty and staff are having the annual fall gathering. Please 
pray for a successful inauguration of the 2024-2025 academic year as we celebrate each other and our university theme 
“faith and meaning.”  
 

Goshen (Ind.) College: Pray for all students and employees preparing for the start of the school year.  
 

Hillcrest Academy, Kalona, Iowa: Pray for the many new Hillcrest Academy faculty, staff, and board members, that they 
will feel confident and a sense of togetherness and support.  
 

Mennonite Mission Network: Join Mennonite Mission Network in praising God for the surge of interest in Christian 
service programs that has led to all openings for the coming year being filled. Pray for the new participants in Mennonite 
Voluntary Service and Service Adventure units as they begin their time together.  

New Announcements 
 

Pastor Andy Edwards of Toledo Baptist Church 
invites you to the Archbold Revival Meetings at 
King’s Corner Garage at the intersection of State 
Route 66 and County Road E.  Times of service: 
Thursday/Friday August 8-9 at 7:00 P.M. and Satur-
day/Sunday August 10-11    2:00 P.M. 

      

Don’t Forget 
 

The Gifts Discernment Ministry Team brings the congregation the Affirmation Slate for candidates to serve on Zi-
on’s Ministry Teams. Copies are in your mailbox for the high school youth and adults in your household. Additional 
copies are on the table across from the mailboxes. A copy is also attached to this week’s email.  
Please complete the Affirmation Slate and place in the marked box on the table across from the mailboxes by Sunday, 
August 11. Alternatively, you may mark your responses electronically at this link:  
https://forms.gle/3GLMcfP834AiESmb7 or the link in the PDF file of the Affirmation Slate attached to this week’s 
email.  ~ Gifts Discernment Ministry Team (Duane Sauder, chair; Chris Richer; Corey Roth; Judith Short; John David Thacker) 
 

Zion Mennonite Women are once again doing the MCC School Kit Challenge: Notebooks and pencils are treas-
ures for families around the world forced to flee their homes or struggling to afford basic school supplies. Without 
these items, many kids in places like Ethiopia, Ukraine and South Sudan can’t get the education they need. The School 
Kit Challenge: 24,000 school kits for 24,000 kids through August. A list of needed items are on the table outside of the 
office. MW will be collecting donations through August 14.   
 

Interested in ordering the Anabaptist Community Bible? We will be taking orders in the church office.  Please 
contact Bethany in the office by August 18th if you wish to preorder with the church.  Pre-ordering ensures you a 
copy at a discounted rate, but you will not receive it early. Shipment is expected for January.  
 
Picnics in Ruihley Park: We are offering a lunch break to parents, grandparents, and babysitters as the summer winds 
down. We've teamed up with Archbold United Methodist Church and the Black Swamp Arts Council to offer free chil-
dren's picnic lunches in the covered picnic shelter near the Archbold pool and splash pad on Thursday, August 
15th from 12:00-1:00pm. The Black Swamp Arts Council will have a craft table for children on August 15th. 



Don’t Forget 
 

The Gifts Discernment Ministry Team brings the congregation the Affirmation Slate for candidates to serve on Zion’s 
Ministry Teams. Copies are in your mailbox for the high school youth and adults in your household. Additional copies are 
on the table across from the mailboxes. A copy is also attached to this week’s email. Please complete the Affirmation Slate 
and place in the marked box on the table across from the mailboxes by Sunday, August 11. Alternatively, you may mark 
your responses electronically by clicking on this link https://forms.gle/3GLMcfP834AiESmb7 or the link in the PDF file 
of the Affirmation Slate attached to this week’s email. 
 ~ Gifts Discernment Ministry Team (Duane Sauder, chair; Chris Richer; Corey Roth; Judith Short; John David Thacker) 
 

Zion Mennonite Women are once again doing the MCC School Kit Challenge: Notebooks and pencils are treasures 
for families around the world forced to flee their homes or struggling to afford basic school supplies. Without these items, 
many kids in places like Ethiopia, Ukraine and South Sudan can’t get the education they need. The School Kit Challenge: 
24,000 school kits for 24,000 kids through August. A list of needed items are on the table outside of the office. MW will 
be collecting donations through August 14.   
 

Interested in ordering the Anabaptist Community Bible? We will be taking orders in the church office.  Please con-
tact Bethany in the office by August 18th if you wish to preorder with the church.  Pre-ordering ensures you a copy 
at a discounted rate, but you will not receive it early. Shipment is expected for January.  
 
Picnics in Ruihley Park: We are offering a lunch break to parents, grandparents, and babysitters as the summer winds 
down. We've teamed up with Archbold United Methodist Church and the Black Swamp Arts Council to offer free chil-
dren's picnic lunches in the covered picnic shelter near the Archbold pool and splash pad on Thursday, August 
August 15th from 12:00-1:00pm. The Black Swamp Arts Council will have a craft table for children on August 15th. 

New Announcements 
 

 
Pastor Andy Edwards of Toledo Baptist Church invites you to the Archbold Revival Meetings at King’s Corner 
Garage at the intersection of State Route 66 and County Road E.   
 
Times of service:     Thursday, August 8 and Friday August 9        7:00 P.M.  
                                Saturday, August 10 and Sunday August 11    2:00 P.M. 
 
Picnics in Ruihley Park: We are offering a lunch break to parents, grandparents, and babysitters as the summer winds 
down. We've teamed up with Archbold United Methodist Church and the Black Swamp Arts Council to offer free chil-
dren's picnic lunches in the covered picnic shelter near the Archbold pool and splash pad on Thursday, August 
August 15th from 12:00-1:00pm. The Black Swamp Arts Council will have a craft table for children on August 15th. 


